
 
 

GET ON TRACK: PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES DEMAND AN END TO 

DISCRIMINATORY PUBLIC TRANSPORT 

3 March 2021 

The disability and public transport community will tomorrow link arms to demand action on more 

accessible trams. At 12 noon on Thursday 4 March the coalition of campaigners will take to the 

streets from the State Library to call out for a public transport system that works for everyone. 

Trams are an iconic part of Melbourne life and a symbol of our world-class city, but a recent report 

handed down by the Victorian Auditor General found that despite targets set for full accessibility by 

2022, only 15% of services are accessible. At the current rate of progress, the Melbourne tram 

system will not be fully accessible until 2066.  

Despite efforts demanding action over the past 40 years, commuters are still waiting for action and 

investment to upgrade tram stops and purchase long overdue low floor trams. The Disability 

Resources Centre has teamed up with the Rail Tram & Bus Union and Friends of the Earth to tighten 

the screws and demand urgent action. 

Almost 20% of Victorians have a disability. 71% of people with disabilities say that they don’t take 

public transport because of barriers to physical access. However, the demographics impacted by 

inaccessible public transport are diverse and constitute over three million people: wheelchair users, 

people with mobility impairments, energy management conditions, temporary disabilities, those 

with situational impairments such as families travelling with prams, and many of our elders.  

 “Members of our community have been waiting to catch a tram for several decades. When 85% of 

services exclude people who require level access, it renders the whole network unavailable to them. 

Almost 20 years after the introduction of DSAPT we expect tram stop upgrades to be a higher priority 

for our state government.”   

– Kerri Cassidy, Disability Resources Centre. 

“The RTBU has continued to raise these issues and demand immediate targeted investment. 

Victoria’s aging tram fleet should have been replaced and expanded many years ago, but these 

setbacks must come to an end. As our organisations come together, we invite all Victorians to 

demand better – united we won’t be silenced.” 

– Luba Grigorovitch, Rail, Tram & Bus Union 

 

“We’re calling on the Andrews government to commit to a tram network that works for all 

Victorians. Ensuring everyone has access to sustainable public transport will be a key milestone in the 

fight for climate justice.” 

– Claudia Gallois, Friends of the Earth Melbourne 

For further info please contact:  

Ally Scott, DRC / ally@drc.org.au / 0452 124 844 

Amedeo D’Aprano, RTBU / Amedeo.daprano@rtbuvic.com.au / 0488 305 088 

Claudia Gallois, FoE / claudia.gallois@foe.org.au / 0448 752 656  
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